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od Redakcji | from the Editors

Dear Colleagues,

it is our great pleasure to present you the fourth and last issue of 2018.
We are pleased to announce that English has become the main language of publications in our journal. 

The funds obtained by the Chief Editors from the Grant of the Ministry of Science and Higher Education for 
raising the scientific level and internationalization of the Pediatric Endocrinology Diabetes and Metabolism 
journal help in the implementation of many tasks. 

We are glad to receive works from outside Poland, which proves that our journal is significant to the 
international medical community. It is also important for the whole medical community to work together so 
that our works get as many citations as possible.

Authors from Tunisia undertook the assessment of the hypothalamic-pituitary-adrenal axis using a glu-
cagon stimulation test in children with idiopathic growth hormone deficiency, stating adrenal insufficiency 
in almost 30%. The problem is even more important, especially that a substantial proportion of patients 
does not present clinical symptoms.

The multi-centre study (Gdańsk, Łódź, Białystok, Katowice) presents neonatal results and the course 
of diabetes in children with GCK-MODY born by women with diagnosed GCK-MODY diabetes. It has been 
shown that during pregnancy the possible consequences of GCK-MODY on fetal development are less se-
rious and may differ from those specific for other types of diabetes. Children born to mothers with diabetes 
should be monitored for glucose disturbances. The authors emphasize the need to conduct further stud-
ies of GCK-MODY phenotypes, depending on the type of inherited mutation in mothers and their children. 

The prevalent deficiency of vitamin D and its supplementation prompted the Cracow team to evaluate 
the introduction of new, updated Polish recommendations on the example of one pediatric center. The 
authors confirmed the urgent need to introduce proper education of patients regarding the principles of 
vitamin D supplementation at the level of primary care, because nowadays everyday practice differs sig-
nificantly from the recommendations of experts. Physical activity of children and adolescents with type 1 
diabetes and Polish and global recommendations for physical activity together with modern methods of 
its evaluation were presented by colleagues from Rzeszów.

The increasing frequency of diagnosing overweight, obesity and metabolic diseases in pediatrics moti-
vated a team from Białystok to describe more accurate diagnostic methods of these disorders in order to 
individualize the procedure and improve its monitoring.

We would also like to remind you that by the decision of the Board of the Polish Society for Pediatric En-
docrinology and Diabetology, the papers published in our journal will participate in the competition for the 
best work. The competition regulations are also included in this issue. We invite you to submit your entries. 
We would like to thank the authors for sending the manuscripts, and reviewers for the effort put in their 
evaluation. We invite you to send your next works.
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